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TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

FROM: 
 

B. GRATRIX, P. ENG., INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING ENGINEER 
 

NOTED:   
 

B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., PMP, DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING 
 
A. MILLER, RPP, GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH 
MANAGEMENT (ACTING) 

M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  

RE: 
 

DUNLOP STREET CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENTS –  FERNDALE DRIVE TO ANNE 
STREET - MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT, PHASES 3 AND 4 
NOTICE OF STUDY COMMENCEMENT / PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 
(WARDS 2 AND 5) 
 

DATE: 
  

MAY 27, 2019 

  

The City is presently under taking Phases 3 and 4 of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class 
EA) process to assess the implementation of transportation improvements identified in the City’s 
Transportation Master Plan (TMP) on Dunlop Street from Ferndale Drive to Anne Street.   
 
The Transportation Master Plan (TMP) identified the need for additional general purpose lanes (3 east 
bound, 3 west bound) on Dunlop Street as compared to what is identified in MTO’s Transportation 
Environmental Study Report (2 east bound, 2 west bound).  MTO has agreed to work collaboratively with 
the City to incorporate the additional transportation improvements when reconstruction occurs subject to a 
completed Class EA study (and City funding).   
 
A Public Information Centre (PIC) has been scheduled for the above noted project on Wednesday, June 
19, 2019, in the City Hall Rotunda from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.   

To advise the directly affected public of the Public Information Centre (PIC), the attached letter and 
comment sheet will be mailed on Monday, May 27, 2019 to agencies, businesses, property owners and 
tenants.   

To ensure City Council has the information at the same time as the public, this memo has been provided 
with a copy of the mail out information attached. 
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